
July 5, 2017 

Greetings, 

I had a hard time believing what my eyes were seeing — a factory that is fabricating chandeliers for yachts! Let me 
fill in some of the details. 

In our Teen Challenge programs one of the greatest challenges we face is funding for those programs. All over 
Europe, in fact all over the world, TC Centers are finding very creative ways to  a) teach work skills to the students, 
and  b) generate some income to help finance the work. Many do agricultural ventures, some do construction, some 
create small works of art for sale and some do auto mechanics. The list is endless. But, chandeliers for yachts? 

It’s true. The small factory is run as a parallel business and staffed by TC workers and students who have finished 
the program. The one-of-a-kind creations are among the most beautiful and unique I have ever seen. They are 
receiving orders from all over the world. This factory is run by one of the programs at Teen Challenge Czech 
Republic and shows another way God helps our work with such possibilities. 

In other news, we just finished this year’s Europe TC Conference. This one was was held in Rimini, Italy. We had 
250 leaders and workers from 30 countries in attendance!  The theme was “Keeping the Unity.” As always, God’s 
Spirit was present and many who attended were touched and encouraged by the messages. 

We could not do any of this without your help. So, once again, we thank you for your continued support for this 
work! May God Bless You!  

Gratefully, 

Tom Bremer 
Eastern Europe Outreach, Inc. 
Europe Teen Challenge 


